
Yemen: UN envoy condemns attack on
building used to monitor cessation of
hostilities

30 January 2017 – The United Nations envoy for Yemen strongly condemned today
the attack on the De-escalation and Coordination Committee building, which
regularly houses UN Staff, in Dhahran Al-Janoub, which is in Saudi Arabia
near the Yemeni border.

“It is especially tragic that this attack took place at a point in time where
we are calling for a restoration of the cessation of hostilities,” UN Special
Envoy for Yemen Ismail Ould Cheikh Ahmed said.

Noting that the building attacked was supposed to host the committee that
will oversee the cessation of hostilities and report on violations, the
Special Envoy said: “The United Nations maintains a regular presence in this
building and this incident is not a sign of good faith.”

Mr. Ould Cheikh Ahmed urged Ansar Allah and the General People’s Congress to
commit to participate in the De-escalation and Coordination Committee’s
preparatory workshop. He underscored the importance of the support to the
work of the committee which is critical for the success of a renewed truce.

“It is of the interest of both parties in the conflict to commit to the rapid
resumption of a long-lasting cessation of hostilities in the coming days and
weeks. The improvement in the security situation will open space for renewed
dialogue,” he added.

In a briefing to the UN Security Council late last week, Mr. Ould Cheikh
Ahmed said those seeking a military solution will only prolong the suffering
caused by the war, allow the terrorist threat to grow and deepen the
challenges that will face the eventual recovery. “With political courage and
will, the war can be stopped,” he said, pressing both sides to demonstrate
the political courage needed to stop the nearly two-year-long war.
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